
Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

7/23/2013 Minutes

 

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 89th meeting July 23, 2013. Commission Chair Dwight Jelle called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Present were Dwight Jelle, Bryce Black, Donna Gates, Don Gisch, Richard McDermott, Tina Bee  and Maureen Manore.  
Also present were Nancy Gisch, Mathew Heath and Brian Nodolf..

1. Minutes from 6-29/7-15
Tina Bee made a motion to accept the minutes as written from the Plan Commission Informal Hearing on June 29th, the Plan Commission Formal Hearing on July 15th and the Plan Commission meeting on July 15th.  Richard McDermott seconded and the motion carried.  
2. Review Changes Made to Draft Zoning Ordinance
The Plan Commission reviewed the changes made after the Zoning Ordinance Hearing that was held on July 15th.  Several additional changes were made which included;
· Section 17.01(5)- removed the inserted change “who represent the Town’s residents” just after the word “Town”

· Section 17.04(2)(39)- Family- redefined to be broader.

· Section 17.05(1) (3) f)-reworded to be consistent with wording in Ag/Res section

· Section 17.05(1)(4)(i)- replaced “water supply” with “well”

· Section 17.05(1)(6) (g) & (i)- removed sections
· Section 17.06(2)(1)(e)- sentence clarified

· Section 17.06(2)(3)(b)- removed “of the underlying landowner” from the end of the sentence

· Section 17.06(2)(3)- added “as required by the Town Board” to most of the requirements

· Section 17.06(4)(1)(a)- replaced “discourage” with “minimize” near end of last sentence

· Section 17.06(4)(8)- replaced “clerk” with “zoning administrator”
· Section 17.07(3)(d)- removed the word “offensive”
· Section 17.07(3)(k)(iii)- added “Illuminated signs must meet the standards in the Performance Standards section”

· Section 17.08(7) &(8)- changed “In recommending approval of” to “When evaluating a”

3. Resolution to Recommend Draft Zoning Ordinance to Town Board

Don Gisch made a motion to adopt the Resolution by the Plan Commission to Recommend Adoption of the Zoning Ordinance including the minor changes made tonight.  Bryce Black seconded and a discussion followed.  A roll call vote was called the results as follows:  Dwight Jelle-Yes; Bryce Black-Yes; Richard McDermott-Yes; Donna Gates-Yes; Don Gisch-Yes; Tina Bee-Yes; Maureen Manore-Yes.  The motion passed.
4. Adjournment

Donna Gates moved to adjourn the meeting, Richard McDermott seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

 Maureen Manore, Recording Secretary


